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I am an author in the area of senior secondary school mathematics.  I have over many years contributed original content to maths textbooks published by a large publishing company and also to trial maths exams which are published by a very small publishing business which I established and run.

There is great demand for quality material in the area of senior secondary mathematics however there is poor remuneration for the writers of such material.

As an author, the remuneration that is currently received in this area is enhanced by payments from the Copyright Agency which collects licence fees from schools and distributes them as payments to authors in accordance with the statutory licences.  Were those payments to stop, the remuneration to authors would render the publication of resource material even less viable.

It is nightmarish trying to tackle copyright abuse as an individual author.  The current system allows us to just “let it go” in the knowledge that we receive some compensation via the Copyright agency payments.  
The current system of payments made by the Copyright Agency works well for authors, not only because it increases their inadequate base remuneration but also because it allows them to focus on their writing whilst the Copyright Agency fairly manages the system of payments.

The recommendation to repeal the statutory licences is extremely short-sighted and if implemented will undoubtedly see expert authors taking themselves out of this essential area of education.. This will create an even greater shortage of quality material available to schools and ultimately result in a lowering of educational standards in Australia.  This is at a time when Australia is coming under heavy criticism for falling behind the standards of other developed nations.
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